FW 080034



Wisconsin Department of Transportation

DIVISION OF MOTOR VEHICLES Bureau of Vehicle Services Special Plates Unit 4802 Sheboygan Ave. P.O. Box 7911 Madison, WI 53707-7911

Telephone: Facsimile (FAX): (608) 266-3041 (608) 267-5106

E-mail: special-plates.dmv@dot.state.wi.us

September 18, 2008

Ronald D. Leonhardt, City Clerk Milwaukee City Hall 200 East Wells St., Room 205 Milwaukee, WI 53202

Dear Mr. Leonhardt:

Thank you for providing us with a certified copy of the City of Milwaukee ordinance that was enacted for the collection of a \$20 municipal vehicle registration fee.

Please consider this letter confirmation that the implementation date for the City of Milwaukee municipal vehicle registration fee will begin with December 1st expirations for auto and light truck license plate renewals and original plate issuance. The Wisconsin Department of Transportation will retain an administrative fee of ten cents for each municipal registration fee collected. The payments collected by WisDOT will be returned to the City of Milwaukee no later than 30 days after the end of the month in which they are collected.

To help us better assist customers and to insure a smooth implementation, please provide us with the following:

- Public contact information for the City of Milwaukee (name, phone, address, email address) that
 DMV can provide to customers with questions regarding the city fee.
- City of Milwaukee contact (name, phone, address, email address) for DMV questions and updates.
- Acknowledgement that the following text is acceptable for DMV to print on renewal notices of affected vehicles: "For autos and light trucks the registration fee shown includes a \$20 fee collected on behalf of your city. For questions regarding the local fee, please contact the city at 414-286-CITY."

To assist you in implementing this program, I'm providing the following DMV contacts:

- Customers entitled to a refund of the \$20 fee should mail their request to the Wisconsin Department
 of Transportation, Research & Information, PO Box 8070, Madison, WI 53708-8070 or
 email bur-veh-services.dmv@dot.state.wi.us. Our general information DMV public contact number is
 608-266-1466.
- Questions regarding implementation issues may be directed to me at (608) 261-2575 or email reginald.paradowski@dot.state.wi.us.

 Questions regarding the disbursements of the monies collected by DMV should be addressed to Gerri Stanczyk at (608) 267-2345 or email gerri.stanczyk@dot.state.wi.us.

If there is additional information needed, feel free to contact me. Thank you in advance for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Reggie Paradowski, Supervisor Bureau of Vehicle Services Division of Motor Vehicles

cc: Anna Biermeier, Director Bureau of Vehicle Services

Lynne Judd, Administrator Division of Motor Vehicles

Mollica, Kathleen

From:

Mollica, Kathleen

Sent:

Monday, September 22, 2008 10:50 AM

To:

city treasurer staff; Curley, Patrick; Kammholz, Craig; Malquist, Darryl; Nicolini, Mark; Owczarski, Jim; Reavey, Mary; Robinson, Sharon; Silletti, Leslie; Walsh, Marianne; Wood,

Brenda; Wyss, Mark; Yaccarino, Dennis

Subject:

\$20 municipal vehicle registration fee

Attachments: \$20 vehicle registration fee 091808.pdf

Tracking:

Recipient Read

city treasurer staff Curley, Patrick

Kammholz, Craig

g Read: 9/22/2008 10:58 AM
Deleted: 9/23/2008 7:05 AM

Malquist, Darryl Nicolini, Mark

Read: 9/22/2008 11:00 AM

Owczarski, Jim

Reavey, Mary

Robinson, Sharon Read: 9/22/2008 3:23 PM

Silletti, Leslie Walsh, Marianne Wood, Brenda Wyss, Mark Yaccarino, Dennis

Treasurer

Read: 9/22/2008 10:59 AM

FYI: Attached please find the \$20 municipal vehicle registration fee letter. Mr. Leonhardt will be coordinating the city's response to several questions posed by the DMV.

Kathleen H. Mollica
Administrative Specialist Sr.
Office of the City Clerk
City Hall Room 205
Milwaukee, WI 53202

fax: 414-286-2902 office: 414-286-2236

email: Kathleen.Mollica@milwaukee.gov